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From the President
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Welcome to the 53rd Annual Meeting of the Santa Barbara Trust for 
Historic Preservation.   The Trust had another active and successful 
year in 2015 and we look forward to continuing this trend in 2016.

The annual meeting is a good opportunity for SBTHP to provide 
informative reports to its membership on its accomplishments in the 
past year.  

There were several celebrations that highlighted 2015.  On March 26th, 
2015 a small ceremony of fifty observed the unveiling of the Prince’s 
Plaque at El Presidio de Santa Bárbara State Historic Park.  The plaque 
was installed on the exterior of the Presidio’s northwest corner defense 
wall, which has been named The Prince’s Wall.  This special event 
commemorated the visit of Crown Prince Felipe of Spain, now King of 
Spain, to Santa Barbara on November 15, 2013.  Joining the ceremony 
was Spanish Consul General Javier Francisco Vallaure.  The beautiful 
plaque was by made by descendant Jeannie Davis.

On April 24th, 2015 SBTHP staff and volunteers put together another memorable event.  The historic Presidio Chapel was transformed into an 
evening of romance and elegance as ninety guests bathed in the glow of a candlelight dinner by two renowned chefs: Michael Blackwell and David 
Reardon.  The evening was highlighted with the successful fundraising of $80,000 for the 4x4x4 campaign dedicated to the Visitor Center. The 
Candlelight dinner was a part of a three-prong event celebrating Santa Barbara’s 233 years.  The following afternoon the celebration continued 
with a Founding Day Festival and later in the evening, the Rancho Roundup.  The hard work and dedication of David Bolton, Linda Rosso, 
Melissa Chatfield, Debby Aceves and Keith Mautino contributed to its success.  We look forward to hosting more candlelight dinner events in the 
Presidio Chapel in the future.  The beautiful painting featured on the front of the Annual Report program was painted by Charles G. Burggraf and 
was auctioned during dinner.  

Terease Chin and husband Ken Yamamoto with Soldados Martin Meza and 
Roger Knox at the Candlelight Dinner. Photo by Anna J. Photography.



Terease Chin
Board President

Every year generous grants and donations continue to allow the Trust to bring quality public events and educational programs to the 
community.  Here are some notable results:

•  Rehabilitation of the historic Alhecama Theatre which will be used for SBTHP’s public programs and be made available for community use.
•  Completed the design phase for a site wide signage program for El Presidio SHP which will be delivered and installed in early 2016.
•  Provided transportation stipends for 700 third grade students selected by lottery to participate in Early California Days.
•  Installation of a beautiful new wooden gate at the northwest corner of the Presidio.
•  The Presidio hosted a record number of events: twenty-four weddings, eight wedding receptions, fifteen  co-sponsored/nonprofit events,   
and four corporate events. 

SBTHP is honored to receive generous support from many local foundations and we look forward to their continued support.  Take a few 
minutes to read the Development Report for more details. 

The continued success of SBTHP lies with its staff and volunteers.  I have been so fortunate to work with a dedicated and committed Board in 
2015. My sincere appreciation and heartfelt thanks to each of them for the devotion of the time and energy they have given to the organization 
this past year.   

Lastly, our Executive Director, Dr. Jarrell Jackman, has retired after serving in this capacity for the past twenty-eight years.  We are sincerely 
grateful for his years of service to SBTHP and for all that he has accomplished during his long and honored tenure.  He truly embodied 
the visionary ambitions of Pearl Chase, who founded the organization in 1963.  Like Pearl Chase, his legacy will be long remembered and 
treasured.  
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From the Executive Director
This annual report captures SBTHP in action in 2015. I would like to spotlight just a few of 
the highlights of the past year. At the top of my list is finishing the adobe garden walls in the 
back yards of the Presidio Northwest Corner, some of the bricks of which I recently helped lay. 
Thus the Presidio project marches on, and I am sure Pearl Chase, our founder, would approve. 
Second, restoration of the Alhecama Theatre, which I have taken great pride in helping bring to 
fruition and is turning out to be yet another important achievement of SBTHP. Third, signing 
a ten-year extension of our lease-back agreement with State Parks for operation of the Santa 
Inés Mission Mills State Property. Fourth, the excellent management of our rental properties by 
Rob Ramirez of Meridian Group. Fifth, the moving Veterans Day Ceremony at the Presidio on 
November 11, honoring our local veterans. Many of the Presidio descendants attending spoke 
eloquently of their military service.

For me, loyalty is one of the great human virtues—that is, staying loyal to noble causes and to 
the people who share your common vision. Perhaps two of the people who best represented 
this great virtue were SBTHP Life Honorary Trustees Dr. Garvan Kuskey and Vivian Obern 
who died this past year, but to their last days they both remained absolutely dedicated to the 
Presidio project. I could call out many other loyalists, but one of them who especially comes to 
mind is Michele Jackman, described by Executive Female magazine in its cover story on her years 
back as a “Management Whiz.” For thirty-five years as an unremunerated volunteer, she has 
committed her unstinting loyalty to SBTHP and helped the organization in so many ways.

While SBTHP has other interests, and in fact there is significant breadth and depth to each of 
the primary areas of our preservation and education commitments, the strength of this highly 
successful nonprofit is its continued loyalty to its common vision of restoring, protecting, and 
interpreting the Santa Barbara Presidio, Casa de la Guerra, and the Santa Inés Mission Mills.

Semper Fi!
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Dr. Jarrell Clark Jackman 
Executive Director

Jarrell and Michele Jackman.



The Santa Barbara Trust for Historic Preservation continues to partner with the State of California Department of Parks and 
Recreation on the reconstruction, restoration, interpretation, and daily management of El Presidio de Santa Bárbara State Historic 
Park.  This unique partnership between the Trust and California State Parks provides quality programming and experiences to 
visitors to El Presidio, at no cost to the State.  

SBTHP manages several rental properties located on State-owned land surrounding El Presidio, and uses net rental income to 
operate the State Park.  Additional operational income is derived from admission fees to enter the Park.  For restoration and 

reconstruction projects, SBTHP raises funds through grants and donations.  Once the projects are complete, their ownership automatically transfers to 
the State, benefiting residents and visitors alike.

New in 2015 is a pilot program involving renting out parking spaces in State Parks lots after hours and on weekends.  Revenue from this type of venture 
provides valued unrestricted income to support programs and general operations.

SBTHP also owns and operates the Casa de la Guerra, the location of many events, both private and public, in 2015.  Recent significant donations have 
enabled SBTHP to increase hours of operation at the Casa, so that more visitors to downtown Santa Barbara can enjoy this lovely site.  Also in 2015, 
Standing Sun Winery opened a wine tasting room in the Casa’s Bodega.  Stop by to sample local wines in this historic setting.  

SBTHP is pleased to report the highest gross sales to date at its annual summer fundraiser, Casa Cantina, now in its fourteenth consecutive year.  We 
value our continued partnership with Plus One Events, and appreciate the contribution of dozens of volunteers to make the event a success.

El Presidio de Santa Bárbara State Historic Park 

    Sally Fouhse

& Business Affairs

SBTHP is a complex, fiscally stable nonprofit.  Prudent 
management of Trust and State-owned assets by dedicated Board 
and staff members results in successful events and programs 
that are sustainable over many years.  Once again, we thank our 
partners at State Parks for working with us to provide quality 
programs to our visitors.
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The Archaeology Department continues to work with the Restoration and 
Major Gift Committees to advance the 4x4x4 Capital Campaign. A generous 
grant from the California Missions Foundation is advancing the archaeology 
of the second defense wall. Findings from this excavation will help guide the 
plans for its reconstruction. This investigation will also lay the groundwork 
for relocating the Bonilla House. We advanced the Northwest Corner 
project by finishing the new gate and building the interior yard walls. 

Work continued on the rehabilitation of the Alhecama Theatre. Thanks to 
generous grants from the Mosher Foundation, Santa Barbara Foundation, 
and the California Community Foundation the 1925 theatre has undergone 
numerous improvements including the completion of an accessible entrance 
patio, installation of accessible doors and hardware, and installation of a new 
HVAC system.  The new venue will be used for SBTHP’s public programs 
and be made available for community use.

Anacapa School student interns planted and harvested crops, and built 
trellises and planters in the Presidio Heritage Gardens. We also saved seeds 
and propagated cuttings from heritage trees. The new chicken coop and six 
black Minorcan hens are popular new additions to the heritage gardens. Staff 
continued to work with California State Parks Channel Coast District staff 
and the Santa Inés Mission Mills Committee on developing Interim Use 
Guidelines (IUG) for the State Park Property by contracting with Suzanne 
Elledge Planning & Permitting Services to advance the IUG and Naming 
and Classification processes. A draft of the IUG will be circulated for review 
in early 2016.

Northwest Corner gate.  Photo by Michael H. Imwalle.

Bricklaying at the Northwest Corner garden walls 
with Isidro Pacheco Cruz and Jarrell Jackman.                               
Photo by Michael H. Imwalle.

Archaeology

    Michael H. Imwalle
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SBTHP is grateful for strong community support of events and programs in 2015.  
The Prince’s Plaque was installed on the Northwest Corner wall of the Presidio 
on March 26.  The plaque commemorates the visit of Crown Prince Felipe of 
Spain, now King of Spain, to Santa Barbara in 2013. Special guests and dignitaries 
celebrated its addition to the wall, a place where future plaques will be on display 
to recognize generous donors.  

SBTHP presented one of our most memorable fundraisers, the Candlelight 
Dinner in the Presidio Chapel on April 24.  Part of the Celebrate Santa Barbara 
series of events, this magnificent event warmed the hearts of many and raised 
funds to support the 4x4x4 Campaign.  In addition at Rancho Roundup, guests 
enjoyed an evening of live music and dance to celebrate Santa Barbara’s history.  

At the Tamale Fest on September 27, SBTHP honored the Outhwaite Foundation 
for its outstanding support.  A ribbon cutting officially recognized the new gate 
outside the Pico Adobe.

SBTHP is honored to have received generous support from many local 
foundations and organizations including the California Community Foundation, 
California Missions Foundation, California State Parks Foundation, George 
Griffiths and Olive Griffiths Charitable Foundation, Henry W. Bull Foundation, 
John and Beverly Stauffer Foundation, Montecito Bank & Trust, Mosher 
Foundation, San Pasqual Trust, Santa Barbara County Arts Commission, Santa 
Barbara Foundation, and The Towbes Foundation.

It has been a bright year thanks to our friends and members who truly illuminate 
Santa Barbara and support SBTHP’s mission to preserve the city’s unique history.  

Candlelight dinner in the Presidio Chapel.                                                                           
Photo by Anna J. Photography.

Development
    Christa Clark Jones

Unveiling the Prince’s Plaque at the Presidio Northwest                                                               
Corner defense wall. Photo by Clint Weisman. 6



The Historic Resources Division is proud to have partnered with 
several local museums and Sullivan Goss Gallery in 2015 as part of a 
community-wide celebration of artist Ray Strong.  SBTHP’s contribution 
to the project, The Art of Preservation: The Oak Group Remembers Ray 
Strong, was produced in collaboration with local painters’ collective the 
Oak Group, who count Ray Strong as one of their founding members.  
The exhibit included paintings by Oak Group members in memory of 
and tribute to Ray Strong, and several Ray Strong paintings collected by 
members of the Oak Group.  In addition, Guest Curator Rose Thomas 
has completed the research phase for our next exhibit, on the architect 
Reginald Johnson’s Santa Barbara-area projects. 

Final designs for the El Presidio SHP exterior signage project were 
approved for fabrication in late fall of this year, and the signs will be 
delivered in early 2016.  We accepted several new objects into the 
curatorial collection, notably a dress formerly owned and worn by Pearl 
Chase.  Historic Resources staff were also pleased to assist the Genealogy 
and Descendants committee with their annual luncheon on October 17. 

Cloud Dance by Chris Chapman, featured in the Art of Preservation exhibit.

Historic Resources
    Anne Petersen, Ph.D.
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Pearl Chase’s traveling dress. Photo by Anne Petersen.

Division



In 2015 the Presidio Research Center was accessed by research 
patrons via phone, email, in-person appointments and through 
material posted on the Online Archive of California (OAC). 
This year, researchers viewed finding aids for archival material 
posted on OAC in the Research Center collections 2,500 times. 
SBTHP faced a challenge in 2015 when the software used to post 
those finding aids was no longer supported.  Contract Librarian 
Laurie Hannah found a solution with a negotiated group rate 
for ArchiveSpace software, which fulfills that function. It also 
enhances the online presence for the Research Center’s finding 
aids with a standalone web interface. 

Hannah and contract librarian Lisa Marsh cataloged books and 
processed manuscript and photograph collections. Hannah 
completed processing the Vie Obern papers as well as the Jeremy 
Hass papers, which includes valuable correspondence, research 
and planning materials related to the institutional history of 
SBTHP and the development of the Presidio project.  Hannah 
and Marsh collaborated on completion of the two-year project to 
rehouse and reorganize SBTHP’s photograph collection.  

  

Sketch of property parcels and location of Presidio Northwest Corner, c. 1976.                                       
Jeremy Hass collection. 

Librarians Laurie Hannah and Lisa Marsh rehousing 
SBTHP’s photo collection. Photo by Anne Petersen.

Presidio Research 
Center

    Anne Petersen, Ph.D.
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Education
In 2015, the Education Department was pleased to continue offering 
free and paid public programs that encourage people of all ages to engage 
with the history of Santa Barbara in unique ways. Through a grant from 
the California State Parks Foundation, we offered transportation stipends 
to 700 third grade students selected by lottery to participate in Early 
California Days. During the summer, our Cultural Arts and Summer 
Adventures Camp, in partnership with the Housing Authority, continued 
to thrive.  Our Founding Day Festival brought people together to celebrate 
the rich cultural history of the Presidio Neighborhood. Later in the year, 
we continued our Dia de los Muertos Kids Craft Day, including Presidio 
Family Altars, and our sixth year of the Asian American Neighborhood 
Festival, featuring the musical group, Latin Filipino Connection.  
Rounding out the year, we hosted Una Noche de las Posadas, ending in a 
traditional Christmas party at Casa de la Guerra.

In addition to our signature youth and family events, we offered adult 
educational opportunities. The summer of 2015 saw the reintroduction 
of our Archaeology Field School, with college course credit through 
UCSB Extension. A more traditional educational experience was available 
through various lectures: Charles Johnson, Dr. James Brooks, Michael 
Hardwick, Dr. Iker Arranz and Chef Aingeru Etxebarria, Dr. Barbara Voss, 
and Dr. Marie Duggan. In addition to lectures, we hosted public screenings 
of three films as part of our Asian American Film Series: Harana, 9man, 
and Jake Shimabukuro: Life on Four Strings. 

Living History Docent Elvira Tafoya teaches students how to 
write with a quill and ink at the Presidio Classroom station of 
Early California Days. Photo by Roger Knox.

    Melissa Chatfield, Ph.D.

Spectators at the Asian American Neighborhood Festival enjoying 
the Lion Dancers. Photo by Myriah Nina Photography.
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Visitor Services 

2015 has brought great changes to the Visitor Services.  Gift Shop 
Manager Marguerite Williams joined us in July this year.  Staff 
have been working diligently to make the Administrative Offices a 
more organized and highly efficient working environment

Weekend Supervisor David Martinez helped to put together 
SBTHP’s Veterans Day Ceremony. We have an enthusiastic team 
of Weekend Interpreters. The Weekend Interpreters have done an 
excellent job in greeting visitors and helping with their support 
during our many public and private events over the course of 
the year. This season, there have been quite a lot of cruise ships 
visiting Santa Barbara. Casa de la Guerra and the Presidio were 
open for cruise ship visitors. 

Facilities rentals had a slow start this year. However, by late spring 
we found ourselves trying to accommodate last minute bookings. 
It turned out to be a very busy summer and fall. One of the most 
exciting features of our weddings at the Presidio was the presence 
of the Soldados at some of the weddings. Guests and visitors had 
a wonderful experience watching the firing of the cannon.  We 
hosted a total of twenty-four weddings, eight wedding receptions, 
and fifteen co-sponsored/nonprofit events. In addition we had 
four corporate events for a total of fifty-one events. Facilities rental 
coordinator, Renee Longo is already busy booking for the 2016 
season.

Soldados stand at attention at a 
wedding at the Presidio Chapel.  
Photo by Renee Jackman Longo.

& Rentals
    Sue Udden

A corporate event in the courtyard of Casa de la Guerra.  Photo by Renee Jackman Longo. 
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Santa Inés

While the Santa Barbara Trust for Historic Preservation 
continues to work with State Parks to complete the necessary 
requirements to make our site an official California State 
Park, there seems to be an increase in local awareness of our 
task. Over the years there has been a steady increase in local 
visitors to the site. In fact the most common phrase overheard 
is, “I lived here x-many years and I never knew this was 
here.”  Now I see many familiar faces returning with friends 
and family to enjoy the beauty of the site while telling of its 
important connection to the California historical narrative. 
All express gratitude and excitement at SBTHP’s foresight 
to preserve the land around the Mills and the prospect of a 
future park to enjoy. It truly makes all the hard work that goes 
into maintaining the site worth it to see people getting such 
enjoyment from our efforts.

And while we are on the topic of enjoyment from effort, 
despite the continuing drought, we have again produced a 
very high quality olive oil from our trees.  This year’s vintage 
results from a blend of volunteer and professional help with 
a heaping dose of community. Try it—you will like it and be 
supporting a great local asset at the same time.

    Wayne Sherman
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Anacapa School students picking olives at the                  
Mills, October, 2015.  Photo by Michael H. Imwalle.

Casa Campers on a visit to the Mills.  Photo by Wayne Sherman.

Mission Mills



 
   

2015 Donor Registry
With gratitude for your enduring support of the Santa Barbara Trust for Historic Preservation                                                  
and its mission, it is a pleasure to present the 2015 edition of our Donor Registry.

As a 501(c)(3) nonprofit organization the Santa Barbara Trust for Historic Preservation counts on 
the support of our members and friends; your partnership makes it possible for us to do remarkable 
things. Individuals and organizations named below made gifts valued at $100 or more during 2015. 
Every effort has been made to ensure the accuracy of our donor listing. Please excuse any errors that 
may appear. To all our contributors we offer our deep appreciation for your support. 
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4 x 4 x 4 campaign 
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Aceves
Mr. Tim Aceves
Mr. and Mrs. John Paul Beltran
Mr. and Mrs. Reid Cederlof
Terease Chin and Ken Yamamoto
Diane Dodds-Reichert     
     and David Reichert
Lois S. Erburu
Sally Fouhse and Dan Kronstadt
George Griffiths and Olive Griffiths 
     Charitable Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Gifford
Dr. and Mrs. Robert L. Hoover
Mr. and Mrs. James Kahan
Janet, Lester, and Lyndie Knispel
Mr. Kevin Marvin
Montecito Bank & Trust
Holly Murphy
Dr. and Mrs. Arthur Najera
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Nimmons
Mr. and Mrs. John S. Poucher
Mr. David Pratt
Mrs. Virginia Ridder
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Rojas
San Pasqual Trust
Mr. and Mrs. Donald G. Sharpe
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Snow
Mr. Luke Swetland
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Tuler

Alhecama Theatre 
Restoration
California Community Foundation
Ehlen Spiess & Haight
Mosher Foundation
Santa Barbara Foundation

Buy-A-Brick Campaign for 
the Presidio Northwest 
Corner
Ayala, Calderon, Celaya, DeMarco, 
Grand, Goena, Hardy, Janssens, 
Martinez, Pico, Potts, Prescott, and 
Sangster
        In memory of Felipe Santiago 
        de la Cruz Pico
Ms. Jacqui Cacan
        In honor of the Architectural 
        Foundation of Santa Barbara
Mr. and Mrs. Reid Cederlof
        In memory of Joan Stewart
Cina Hodges
        In memory of Joan Stewart
Marcie Ide
        In honor of Roy Gaskin
Dr. and Mrs. Jarrell C. Jackman
        In honor of Dr. Robert Hoover, 
        Dr. James Mills, Mike Imwalle, 
        Sally Fouhse, Eduardo Garcia, 
        Christa Clark Jones, 
        and Sophia Rubenstein

Dr. and Mrs. Jarrell C. Jackman
        In memory of Joan Stewart
Mr. and Mrs. Josiah C. Jenkins
W. Kurt Kuker
        In memory of Joan Stewart
Jean Martin
        In memory of Joan Stewart
Mr. Keith J. Mautino
        In memory of Norma Jean 
        Moore Woodard
Shirley Stamen

Candlelight Dinner/
Rancho Roundup
Mr. Edward Aasted
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Aceves
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Aguilar
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Beaver
Mr. and Mrs. John Paul Beltran
Mr. David Bolton
Dr. and Mrs. W. E. Brownlee
Mr. Charles G. Burggraf
Maggie Campbell
Terease Chin and Ken Yamamoto
Tom and Nancy Crawford
Mr. and Mrs. Erik Davis
Jeannie Davis
Ms. Mary Louise Days
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Denier
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick DeYoung

Diane Dodds-Reichert 
      and David Reichert
Mr. Roger Durling 
      and Dr. Daniel Launspach
Lois S. Erburu
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Gifford
George Bernard Hammerle
Michael Hardwick
Mr. and Mrs. David Hay
Hollister & Brace
Dr. and Mrs. Jarrell C. Jackman
Janet, Lester, and Lyndie Knispel
Mr. and Mrs. Dana Longo
Mr. and Mrs. William Mahan
Mr. Keith J. Mautino
Montecito Bank & Trust
Montecito Country Club

Casa de la Guerra



Dr. and Mrs. Arthur Najera
Omega Financial Group
Mr. and Mrs. John S. Poucher
Lisa Reich and Bob Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Rojas
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Rosso
Santa Barbara County Courthouse
Mr. and Mrs. Donald G. Sharpe
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Snow
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Tuler
Jo Beth Van Gelderen
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Welch
Mr. and Mrs. James Westby
Gary Yoshimura and Sandra Chan
Zaytoon 

Casa Cantina 
Logic Monitor
Pacific Beverage

Casa de la Guerra 
Operations
Ms. Pamela F. de Villaine

Cota-Knox
Ms. Mary Louise Days
        In memory of Hank Arellanes, 
        Janice Cota Chase, 
        Glady Robles  Diaz, 
        Peter W. Ehlen, 
        Garvan Kuskey, 
        Vivian Obern,  
        and Mike Perry
 
Education and Outreach
California State Parks Foundation
George Griffiths and Olive Griffiths    
        Charitable Foundation
Henry W. Bull Foundation
Perry Mazda of Santa Barbara
The Towbes Foundation

El Presidio SHP signage 
M. Kay Van Horn

Founding Day Festival
Santa Barbara County 
     Arts Commission

General Operations
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Aguilar

Mr. J. Robert Andrews
Argonaut Charitable Foundation
Mr. Richard Barbar
       In memory of Mike Perry
Mrs. Judy Beraldo
       In memory of Mike Perry
Mrs. Stephen R. Boyle
        In memory of Stephen R. Boyle
Mr. and Mrs. John Branquinho
California Community Foundation
Ms. Catherine Cavaletto
Mr. and Mrs. Reid Cederlof
        In memory of Vivian Obern
Mr. and Mrs. Albert Chan 
     and Betty Ikeda
        In memory of Vivian Obern
Ms. Helen Couclelis
        In memory of Vivian Obern
Daughters of Union Veterans                                      
   of the Civil War, Tent 22
        In memory of Vivian Obern
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick DeYoung
Mr. and Mrs. Jay Di Silvestri
        In memory of Garvan F. Kuskey
Mr. and Mrs. James Donahue
Mr. James N. Favor
Ms. Nancy H. Fee
        In honor of Elizabeth C. Fee 
        and Mary Jane Brinton
Mrs. Alma Gray
        In memory of Garvan F. Kuskey
Randall and Jana Waring Greer
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Gunder
Dr. and Mrs. Robert L. Hoover
Dr. and Mrs. Jarrell C. Jackman
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Jacoby
John and Beverly Stauffer 
        Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. James Kenney
        In memory of Garvan F. Kuskey
Ms. Jill Dore Kent
La Boheme Dance Group
        In memory of Garvan F. Kuskey
Gretchen Lauppe Jones
Sheila Lodge
Mr. and Mrs. Leroy Lugo
        In memory of Richard Lugo
MacFarlane, Faletti & CO. LLP
Mr. and Mrs. Craig A. Makela
Mr. and Mrs. Frank McGinity
Mr. Maurie McGuire

Dr. and Mrs. Arthur Najera
Mr. George Vaughn Obern
Mr. Robert Ramirez
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Reingold
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Rohrback
        In memory of Garvan F. Kuskey
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Rojas
Elaine Ruiz
Mr. and Mrs. Donald G. Sharpe
Virginia Sloan
St. Francis of Assisi Elementary 
       School - Student Council
Mr. Douglas Toews
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Tomberg
        In memory of Mike Perry
Mr. Michael Towbes
        In memory of Garvan F. Kuskey
Mr. Joe Vause
        In memory of Anthony Vause
Susette Warynick
        In memory of Vivian Obern
Mr. and Mrs. Vincent Wood
        In memory of Garvan F. Kuskey
Pia Woolverton

Presidio Chapel tile
Dr. and Mrs. Jarrell C. Jackman
        In honor of Sophia Rubenstein

Presidio Heritage Garden
California Missions Foundation

Presidio Visitor center
Outhwaite Foundation

Reginald Johnson Exhibit
Mrs. Virginia Ridder

sANTA INéS MISSION MILLS
California Missions Foundation
Ms. Mary Louise Days
        In memory of Carol McCormick
Dr. Richard E. Oglesby
        In memory of Jeremey D. Hass
Ella Isabel Paris
        In memory of Jeremey D. Hass

Tamale Fest
Mr. and Mrs. James Westby	13
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mEMBERSHIP 
($100 LEVEL OR HIGHER)
Mr. and Mrs. Richard H. Aberle
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Aceves
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Aguilar
Michael and Mary E. D. Alvarado
Mr. and Mrs. Ward Bayly
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Beaver
Rocky and Suzi Bellman
Mrs. Judy Beraldo
Dr. Randy Bergstrom
Mr. David Bernal 
       and Mrs. Sandra Lugo
Shelley and Mark Bookspan
Mr. and Mrs. David Borgatello
Mrs. Stephen R. Boyle
Mrs. Kathi Brewster
Janet Brooks
Charlotte Brownlee  
       and Alex Corman
Dr. and Mrs. W. E. Brownlee
Bryant & Sons Jewelers
Douglas and Regula Campbell
Mr. and Mrs. Reid Cederlof
Terease Chin and Ken Yamamoto
Joan Churchill
John and Patricia Coppejans
Ms. Helen Cornell
Mr. and Mrs. Charles A. Covarrubias
Mr. and Mrs. James C. Cremer
Mr. Oswald Da Ros
Jeannie Davis
Dr. Harold Drake
Mr. and Mrs. David S. Dwelley
Charles and Sally Fairbanks
Mr. Glenn J. Farris
Merrillee Ford
Randall Fox and Terry Bartlett
Mr. Allen Gaines
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Guess
Mr. John Michael Haines-Orella
Dr. Richard Handin 
       and Ms. Claudia Whitman
Mr. Michael Hass
Mr. and Mrs. David Hay
Mr. and Mrs. William Hromadka
Mr. and Mrs. David R. Jackson

Mr. and Mrs. Harvey K. Lynn
Mr. and Mrs. James Kahan
Ms. Lynn P. Kirst 
       and *Mr. Lynn R. Matteson 
Sheila Lodge
Mr. Andrew Luton 
Ms. Kathleen Mackins
Mr. and Mrs. Frank McGinity
Robin McKenzie
Mr. James W. McNabb, Jr.
Meridian Group
Ann Munns and Roy Dugger
Dr. and Mrs. Arthur Najera
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Nimmons
Dr. Richard E. Oglesby
Mr. and Mrs. John Ortega
Dr. and Mrs. Kenneth E. Pauley
Mr. and Mrs. John Petersen
Susan Petrovich
Mr. John S. Pillsbury III
Mr. Donald Polk
Mr. Philip Pollastrino
Mr. and Mrs. John S. Poucher
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Robles
Mr. Rob Rossi
Mr. Saverio Salario
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas H. Sanborn
Suzi and Joe Schomer
Mrs. Ruth Scollin
Mr. and Mrs. Donald G. Sharpe
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Sherman
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Snow
Mr. Robert A. Sorich
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony P. Spann
John and Peggy Steele
Mr. and Mrs. Jerome J. Suich II
Mr. Jack Theimer
Willard and Jo Thompson
Mr. and Mrs. Donn V. Tognazzini
Tucson Presidio Trust 
       for Historic Preservation
William and M. Kay Van Horn
Dr. Charles Varni
Mr. and Mrs. Edward W. Vernon
Mr. and Mrs. James Westby
Katy and Robert Zappala
Mr. and Mrs. Ernest Zomalt
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Leave a Legacy that’s Historic  Determining your personal legacy is 
a special part of estate planning.  Your attorney can help you design an estate plan 
that that can benefit the people and places you love.  If you would like to learn 
more about how your generosity today can save special places and preserve our 
local heritage for years to come please call (805) 965-0093.  It’s your turn to make 
history!

Gift Membership  Giving a SBTHP membership to a friend or family 
member is an effective way to spread the word about historic preservation in Santa 
Barbara County. Recipients are notified of your gift with a welcome packet and as 
a member, they receive La Campana, our membership publication, and invitations 
to our events and activities.  Gift memberships expand our ranks and include 
your loved ones in the effort to save special places for future generations to enjoy.                                             
Visit www.sbthp.org.



Santa Barbara Trust for Historic Preservation 
Consolidated Statements of Financial Position 

June 30, 2015 and 2014
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Santa Barbara Trust for Historic Preservation 
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Santa Barbara Trust for Historic Preservation
El Presidio de Santa Bárbara State Historic Park • Casa de la Guerra 

Santa Inés Mission Mills • Jimmy’s Oriental Gardens
123 East Canon Perdido Street, Santa Barbara, CA 93101 

(805) 965-0093 • FAX (805) 568-1999 • www.sbthp.org

The Santa Inés Mission Mills Olive Oil comes from trees 
planted at the Santa Inés Mission Mills State Property. 
It is locally cold-pressed from a blend of Manzanillo, 
Mission, Arbequina, Lucca, and Grappolo varieties of 
olives. The Santa Inés Mission Mills complex includes 
water-powered fulling and grist mills, exceptional 
examples of Spanish efforts to industrialize the mission 
agriculture and economy. Part of the Mission Santa Inés 
National Historic Landmark District that includes the 
Santa Inés Mission and 95 acres of surrounding land, 
the mills complex is under the stewardship of the Santa 
Barbara Trust for Historic Preservation. SBTHP works 
in partnership with California State Parks, the Santa 
Inés Mission, and the City of Solvang to ensure that the 
natural and cultural resources that make this a special 
place are protected and preserved for future generations.


